203 - 1634 Harvey Ave Kelowna, BC V1Y 6G2 www.northernuranium.com 250-448-4110



## NORTHERN URANIUM CORP

## **NEWS RELEASE**

## NORTHERN URANIUM REPORTS RESULTS OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

**Kelowna, British Columbia – July 20, 2021 – Northern Uranium Corp.** (TSXV: UNO) (the "Company") held its Annual General Meeting on July 19, 2021, where shareholders voted to elect the following directors: Vernon Frolick, David Cowan, Chad Ulansky and Jennifer Irons. Shareholders also voted to appoint Davidson & Co LLP, Chartered Professional Accountants, as auditor of the Company until the close of the next annual general meeting. The resolution seeking ratification and approval of the stock option plan ("the Plan") was withdrawn by management. As a result, no new options may be granted until shareholder approval to the Plan is received.

Management and the Directors of the Company have also decided to expand the Board, and is please to announce that Jason Granger has agreed to serve as a Director, effective July 20, 2021.

Chad Ulansky

<u>culansky@metalexventures.ca</u> Telephone: 250-448-4110

Neither TSX Venture Exchange nor its Regulation Services Provider (as that term is defined in the policies of the TSX Venture Exchange) accepts responsibility for the adequacy or accuracy of this press release.